
April 27, 20222 
 
The Town Board of the Town of Lyons met for a regular meeting on Wed. April 28, 
2022 In the Board room at the Lyons Town Hall. 
 
Present:  Jim Brady, Supervisor  
                 Dan LaGasse, Councilman 
                 Dan DeWolf, Councilman 
                 Joanne Greco-Eddy, Councilman 
                 John Paliotti, Councilman 
                Amy Shaffer, Town Clerk 
 
Absent: Richard Bogan, John Wiltsie 
 
Also Present:  Tony Villani, Kaya Sturgill, Tim Moore, Maureen Paliotti, Anne 
Salerno, Joe Sapp, Anthony Bogan, Pete DeRycke, Anne Wick, Amy Stoner, Joan 
Wallis, Christina Savage 
 
This meeting was duly noticed by contacting the Times of Wayne newspaper, as 
well as posting a notice on the Town Bulletin Board and on the Town’s web site. 
 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Paliotti moved to accept the minutes from the March 30th meeting 
and from the April 14th workshop.  Motion seconded by Councilman 
LaGasse.  Vote: 
 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting Aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
The Board then discussed a request to repair the lighting on the Methodist 
Church clock.  Lights on two sides of the clock are out and need repair.  Plans 
were to convert the lights to LED but there was still questions in relation to the 
conversion.  Mr. Bogan from A&A Electric stated that he and previous supervisor 
Mr. Emmel, spoke about converting the clock panels to LED which would be very 
little maintenance in the future.  A&A Electric agreed to provide a written quote 
to do the west side of the clock. 
 
The Board then discussed the growing concern of garbage and rubbish piling up 
around Town.  This matter was discussed at an earlier workshop held by the 
Board.  After another discussion, Councilwoman Greco-Eddy moved to hire Dave’s 
Lawn Service at a cost of $215.00 for two men with a pick-up truck and 2 men 
with a truck and trailer at a cost of $265.00 
and to hire Nardozzi Paving and Construction for the roll-off service for the 
deposit of the garbage and debris at the following costs: 
cost of delivery:  $90.00 
cost for rental:   $50.00/ month 
cost per haul:    $250.00 
cost per ton:        $51.00 



 
In addition, there will be a Town administration fee of $150.00. 
 
The Above being seconded by Councilman DeWolf  Vote: 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman Paluiotti voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
Councilman LaGasse then moved to grant permission to the Lyons Community 
Center to hold T-ball games in Taylor Park and to grant permission for Lyons 
Youth Baseball/Softball to hold its annual parade on opening day, Saturday, May 
14th.  Motion seconded by Councilman Paliotti Vote: 
 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
At 6:45 p.m., after the reading of the notice of Public Hearing, Councilman 
LaGasse moved to open the Public Hearing on Local Law 1 of 2022.  Motion 
seconded by Councilman Paliotti Vote: 
 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye  
 
The purpose of the local law was explained and discussed.  The Hearing would 
remain open until all comments and questions were addressed….. 
 
As there were no further comments, Councilwoman Greco-Eddy moved to close 
the Public Hearing.  Motion seconded by Councilman Paliotti Vote: 
 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy then moved to adopt Local Law 1 of 2022.  Motion 
seconded by Councilman Paliotti Vote: 
 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco Eddy voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 



The necessary paperwork will be filed with the Secretary of State to file the local 
law. 
 
Councilman LaGasse then moved to approve payment of General Fund vouchers 
#153 through #195 totaling $133,977.40.  
Motion seconded by Councilman DeWolf  Vote: 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilwoman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
Councilman Paliotti moved to approve Highway Fund voucher #51 through #74 
totaling $44,901.29.  Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greco-Eddy Vote: 
 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
Councilman then moved, upon the request from Code Enforcement Officer 
Richard Bogan, to allow Town Attorney Tony Villani to pursue County Court action 
against the property owner at 3600 Maple Street Road for disposal of rubbish and 
garbage violations.  Motion seconded by Councilman Vote: 
 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
Department reports were received from the Assessor, the Highway 
Superintendent, the Code Enforcement Officer and the Ambulance Director of 
Operations. They reviewed the reports.  Questions were asked.  The reports are 
available for public inspection at the Town Clerk’s Office during regular business 
hours. 
 
A representative from Tokarz Family Diner came with a request for outdoor 
seating.  The need for a written application for such was discussed.  Upon 
receiving necessary items, the request will be reviewed. 
 
At 7:35p.m., Councilman Paliotti moved to go into executive session to discuss a 
personnel issue.  Motion seconded by Councilman LaGasse Vote: 
 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 



At 7:54pm., Councilman LaGasse moved to come out of executive 
session.  Motion seconded by Councilman Paliotti Vote: 
 
Councilman LaGasse voting aye 
Councilman Paliotti voting aye 
Councilwoman Greco-Eddy voting aye 
Councilman DeWolf voting aye 
Supervisor Brady voting aye 
 
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58p.m. 
 
 

Amy Shaffer 
Town Clerk 
 


